
KURE BEACH 

SHORELINE ACCESS AND PARKING COMMITTEE 

SEPTEMBER 6, 2011 

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 PM at the Town Hall with the following in 

attendance: 

Tony Gonsalves, Chair    Jim Smith, Co-Chair                          

Priscilla Smith, Secretary    Mitch Klein                

Also present:  Chuck Keener, Council Liaison 

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes from the June meeting were adopted.           

By motion made, seconded and carried the agenda for the September meeting were adopted.      

OLD  BUSINESS: 

1.  The committee still needs an additional member. 

2. Fort Fisher Blvd parking spaces.  We are still waiting for approval from DOT. 

3. “P” signs.  Sonny is working on installing these signs.   

4. TDA Parking Map.  This is on hold. 

5. The Two lights have been approved by council and we are waiting for Progress Energy.  

Chuck will check on when this should be completed. 

6. Coral parking.  We are waiting for approval from ATT regarding the entrance.   

7. 2011-2012 Goals. There are no changes at this time. 

8. Mitch is doing the CAMA Beach sign count and will report to the committee his 

findings. 

9. Coral Parking Map, We are waiting for the entrance proposed to be approved. 

10. New Parking on K Ave.  We are waiting for DOT approval of our plan. 

11. We would like to install an additional crosswalk at Ave M. and one at the southern end 

of the AF Base at 1207 Ft. Fisher Blvd.  We will need DOT approval. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

a. Lanier is preparing a presentation to be given at the Sept. Town Meeting regarding 

paid parking in Kure Beach. 

b. Sidewalk on the north side of K Ave where there is none.  There will be a public 

hearing on this in the near future. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:12PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on Oct. 4
th

 at 

5:00pm at the Town Hall. 

Respectfully submitted,  Priscilla Smith 



 

 


